
RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 

May 4, 2023 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chair Jean Totten at 9:00am in the Lakeview Board Room.  
 
PRESENT:   Chair Jean Totten, Co-Chair Jim Rough and Committee Members Darrel Larson, 
Bruce Lamb, Sharon McCauley, Lynda Bettini, Rube Edwards, Jim Powell, Carmel Scharenbroich 
 
RCSC STAFF:  RCSC Director of Bowling Mike Dirmyer 
 
APPROVAL OF PRIOR MEETING SUMMARY:  The Summary from the April 6, 2023  
meeting was approved as presented. 
 
Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Director of Bowling:    

 
Summer leagues are beginning to hit the floor. Leagues that have yet to begin are still being pro-
moted. 
 
The first weekend of the Sun City Open has been completed.  Bowling concludes this weekend for 
the event. 
 
The Summer No Tap series at Bell Lanes on the last Sunday of the month continues on May 28th.  
We are still running two squads, one at 9:00am and the other at 1:00pm.  The 1:00pm squad is al-
ready full. 
 
This summer we have revamped our preventative maintenance program on the pinsetters to com-
plete a more thorough pm.  This work will be completed throughout the summer.  Bowlers may 
notice a pair of lanes out of service each day.  We will try not to affect members ability to bowl. 
 
Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:  Reported on a new venue by the National USBC to be 
introduced this summer and put in effect for the 2023 - 2024 bowling league season. Areas of 
importance are; promotion of the sport, rewards, merits of league officials and working with 
schools to create a program to enhance interest in the sport. Questions and discussion fol-
lowed. 
 
Lynda Bettini, Sun City Bowling Association President:  Informed the committee that current 
membership stands at 900 and continues to grow. The Hall of Fame is sponsoring 2 bowling 
events for May - July 2023. Awards given this year were presented at the spring meeting by 
current members.  New leagues have been developed and sign-ups are underway. 
 
Old Business:  Security of RCSC facilities, timetable was discussed again. 
 
New Business:  There are no meetings in June, July or August.  The next scheduled meeting will 
be in September. 
 
Next meeting:  Thursday, September 7, 2023 at 9:00am - Lakeview Board Room. 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:34am 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


